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MMBC Holds Bowlathon to Benefit the Jen Kemp Memorial Scholarship  

The Manchester Monarchs Booster Club held its annual 
bowlathon on March 3, 2012.  Proceeds help fund the    
Jennifer Kemp Memorial Hockey Scholarship Fund.  The 
event was held at Merrimack Ten Pin in Merrimack, NH 
from 11 am until 2 pm. 

This yearôs event had 17 bowlers.  Each bowler had to raise 
$35 in donations in   order to participate in the event.  There 
were 23 other people at the bowlathon this year.  Each paid 
a small fee, which included pizza and soda. 

Once all the bowlers arrived, the lanes were opened for 
competition.  Raffle tickets were sold throughout the event.  
There were many items being raffled off.  There was the 
general raffle, which included lots items donated by      
Monarchs fans.  A jersey raffle was also held, in which 
separate tickets were sold.  

Former Manchester Monarchs player Derek Bekar and his 
family attended this event for the second year in a row.  
Derek was one of Jen Kempôs favorite players.  Thank you 
Derek and family, for coming to the bowlathon. 

Manchesterôs mascot, Max, joined the fun again this year.  
Thanks Max!!! 

The event raised approximately $2,000.  The bowlers 
brought in $1,747 and while the raffles take was $430.  The 
top three fundraisers were Barry Wilson ($540), Bill Walch 
($300) and Melissa Toom ($230). 

The high bowler was Mike Donoghue with a total of 420 
pins knocked down.  The lowest bowler was Thanos    
Pournaras.  He bowled over 204 pins, although it was not 
bad for a youngster.  During the bowlathon, Shannon   
Nickerson, Jenôs sister-in-law, gave chair massages for  
donations.  Thank you, Shannon!!! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board of Directors  
 

President:  
 

Terri Lewis           
terri_lewis@verizon.net 
 
Vice President:  
 

Bill Walch                                 
lighthouseman2@yahoo.com 
 

Treasurer:  
 

Chris OôShea 
hockeynanny20@aol.com 
 

Secretary:  
 

Cindy Haluszczak  
tetaksenia@aol.com 
 

Convention Chair:  
 

Melinda Harty                   
msh691@aol.com 

Mission Statement  
 

The purpose of this organization 
will be:  
 
a. To promote better understanding 
between Booster Clubs and the 
American Hockey League           
Organization.  
 
b. To Compare and attempt to     
alleviate problems confronting 
each individual Booster Club.  
 
c. To act as a social organization 
for Booster Club members.  

Submitting an Article  
 

To submit an article to this        
newsletter, please email it to  
lighthouseman2@yahoo.com 
with ñAAHLBC Newsletterò in 
the subject line.  
 

Please note:  Your club must be 
a member of the AAHLBC in  
order to submit an article to this        
newsletter.  
 
 

Editor:  Bill Walch  

Where to?  Future Conventions  

2012  -  Cleveland, Ohio 
2013  -  Rochester, New York 
2014  -  Philadelphia (Firebirds)/Pittsburgh, Pa (Location: TBD) 
2015  -  Portland, Maine   
2016  -  Albany, New York 

Convention is Coming, Pricing Released  

The Albany Devils Booster Club held their annual Bowl-a-thon on January 22. 
 
The Binghamton Senators Booster Club recently held a 50/50 raffle, which a 
portion of the proceeds went to the Mended Little Hearts of Binghamton 
 
The Bridgeport Sound Tigers Booster Club continues to sell Booster Club 
Spirit Bracelets for $2.  Proceeds benefit the Connecticut Food Bank. 
 
The Connecticut Whale Booster Club held its Appreciation Dinner on March 7, 
2012.  They voted for player awards and other awards while at the dinner.  They 
also ran a bus trip to Manchester on March 11. 
 
The Grand Rapids Griffins Booster Club recently held a silent auction dinner. 
 
The Norfolk Admirals Booster Club ran a bus trip to Hershey and Wilkes-Barre.  
 
The Portland Pirates Booster Club is conducting a bottle drive as one of their 
fundraisers.  There are four Pepsi bottles containers on the concourse of the 
Civic Center & two trash bins in the lobby area. 
 
The Providence Bruins Fan Club held their 2nd annual Steak Fry in February.  
There were raffles and some Providence Bruins players to mingle with. 

Booster Club Happenings  

The Association of AHL Booster Clubs has released the latest information on the 
2012 AAHLBC Convention.  The Convention will be hosted by the Cleveland 
Hockey Booster Club.  It will be held on September 8-10, 2012 at the Crowne 
Plaza Cleveland South in Independence, OH.   
 
Pricing this year will be:  Single: $300, Double: $210, Triple: $180, Quad: $165 
  
The above prices include a room for two nights (Friday/Saturday), a buffet dinner 
on Friday and a sit-down dinner on Saturday, plus two buffet breakfasts 
(Saturday/Sunday).  Parking is free at this hotel.  A special rate for extra nights is 
available ($87.19 a night).  Extra nights must be booked individually by calling the 
hotel at 216-524-0700.  When calling, ask for the special American Hockey 
League Booster Club Convention rate. 
 
A $50 non-refundable deposit must be placed to reserve your spot.  See your 
club for deadlines.  Any cancellations made before August 1, 2012 will be       
accepted and a refund will be given (minus the deposit).  After August 1st, no 
refunds will be given except under special circumstances by the Convention   
Executive Board. 

Broomball Tournament  

The Association of AHL Booster Clubôs Annual Broomball Tournament will be 
hosted by the Manchester Monarchs Booster Club on July 21, 2012. 
 
More information will be available in the coming months.  Stay tuned!!!  It should 
be a fun time. 



 

Fill out this form completely and turn it in to your booster club prior to your clubôs deadline. 


